
To: Board of Education 
 
From: Tony Barron, executive director, facilities & operations, ext. 1643 
 
Re: Amended Contract for Districtwide Facility Improvements w/GSR Construction 
 
Date: September 8, 2016 
 
 
Background: 
At its June 13, 2016 meeting, the Board of Education approved a contract with GSR 
Construction for districtwide facility improvements. These include providing 21st century 
classrooms and learning environments as part of our Learning Forward, Future Ready 
initiative. Other improvements focus on meeting fire code and providing safer 
environments for our students. There are a total of nine projects at seven different 
locations. As we are finalizing these facility improvements, additional items have been 
identified by administration. These items are listed below and are coming to the board 
for approval. 
 

Current Contract Sum $171,500 
Emergency Lighting @ Centennial 2,086 
Repair Lawn Irrigation @ FSHS 5,716 
Modify Underground Electrical @ FSHS       3,600 
New GMP Amount $182,902 

 
Recommendation: 
The Facility Planning Committee recommends board approval of the amended contract 
with GSR Construction in the amount of $11,402 for districtwide facility improvements. 
 
Motion: 
“I move the Board of Education approve an amended contract with GSR Construction in 
the amount of $11,402 for districtwide facility improvements.” 
 


